
The Fisherman's Advocate, August 27, 1945: 

Flags were flying on Friday of last week announcing the arrival of another of our 
boys from the forefront of battle, this time Gunner Arthur Chaulk of the 59th 
Regiment. Gunner Chaulk enlisted for the Royal Navy in the first days of 
September, 1939 and was refused at the time. He later offered for the Nfld. 
Regiment, was accepted and proceeded overseas in 1940, since which time he has 
been on active duty without returning home. With the initial landing on D Day, he 
witnessed the liberation of France, Belgium, Holland and finally, Germany, from 
which he emerged unscathed and looking in the pink of condition. 

Another of our boys of the 59th Regiment, Gunner Ezekiel Gough, who also came 
through the ordeal covering D Day to VE Day, arrived home a few days earlier 
looking well, unhurt and in the best of health. Ezekiel enlisted soon after his 
sixteenth birthday, the fourth son of Mr. and Mrs. George Gough to go into 
service... 

Our next arrivals will be from the 166th Heavy Regiment, Royal Artillery, e.g. 
Raymond Chaulk and Clarence Rufus Baker..both these boys, who enlisted in the 
early stages of the war, were actively engaged in campaigns in North Africa and 
Italy. 
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